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The Dover Township Budget is a
collaborative effort between
Staff and Township Supervisors
that begins in the spring with
Capital Project Planning by Staff,
followed by the Board of
Supervisors review of the Draft
Capital Improvements Plan. By
Mid-Summer Department Heads 

are working on budget numbers for the first Draft of the New
Year’s Budget to be reviewed with Township Supervisors in their
respective Liaison Roles in the month of September. In October, a
public meeting is held to review the budget and make final
decisions on cuts or increases prior to public advertising. In
November, the Board approves the Budget for the following year.
The 2024 Budget once again includes no tax increase. There is
however, a water increase of 9% for residential and commercial
customers. Since 2016, Dover Township has applied for over $19.5
million in grant funds, of which we have been awarded
approximately $12.6 million. Our most recent grant award of
$5.83 million is from the FEMA BRIC Funding source and will be
used to improve the Little Conewago Creek through a floodplain
restoration along the border of West Manchester Township. 

Continued on Page 2-3
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2023 Message from theBudget Township Manager

The project will provide flood storage, pollution reduction and has the potential for further
recreational opportunities between the two communities. Through continued efforts of the Board
of Supervisors and Staff, we look forward to pursuing additional projects for the good of our
residents and we are dedicated to pursuing outside funding for these projects whenever possible.
General Fund expenses, which are funded primarily by real estate, earned income taxes, mercantile
taxes and local services taxes, include these larger projects: design and engineering work for the
extension of Intermediate Avenue; repairs to the Salt Dome; Cypress South Development Pipe
Lining; Fox Run @ Steeple Chase Pipe Lining; Conewago Road pipe replacement at Well #8; Purchase
of a John Deere Gator; Repairs to Brookside Park’s Carousel Building Floor repair, Building #1 Roof
Replacement and interior painting of buildings; Mayfield Park Parking Lot Paving; Demolition of
Community Park’s Log Cabin Building; and Community Building Improvements including repainting,
flooring replacement, renovation of the rest rooms, and exterior painting and power washing. The
Fire Department Dorm Project was completed late in 2023, but the generator was backordered. It
will be installed in the Spring of 2024. The Board of Supervisors also authorized a bond issuance for
$8 million to complete an addition project on the Township Office Building. In 2017, when the Garage
Expansion Project was completed, the Township had tentative plans to complete an addition. We
will be working with consultants to revise these plans and move forward with bidding and
construction in 2024-2025.
Our State Liquid Fuels proceeds will be applied to the following road/stormwater projects:
Pinchtown/West Canal Road paving; replacement of pipes on Blackberry Road; stormwater pipe
replacement on Poplars Road; guiderail replacement on George Street; Butter Road Curve widening
and improvements at the intersection of Butter and Bull Roads.
The Recreation Department has applied for several grants and completed Eagle View Park (EVP) 
Phase I. Thus far, Eagle View Park has had part of the sewer line through the park relocated in
coordination with the Fox Run Floodplain Restoration Project that occurred on the site in 2020.
Phase I of the Park Improvements included walking trails, a warming hut with fireplace, sledding
hill, outdoor classroom and pedestrian bridges to connect the park to Dover Area Middle School.
These park improvements were funded by two grants from the Department of Conservation and
Natural Resources and Department of Community and Economic Development. Phase II of EVP will
likely be developed in 2024 and will include a baseball field and amenities, large parking lot, trails
and a portion of a new road to these facilities along the western side of the property.  Finalization
of the Parks and Open Space Plan occurred in early 2023. This is the first plan of this nature 
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2023 Message from theBudget Township Manager
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completed for the Borough/Township. It will guide Recreation Improvements for the next 10 years. 
The Wastewater Collection System is currently expanding sewer North of the Borough to George
Street. Construction will begin following the Water System Project in early 2024.  Phases 2 and 3 of
the Joint Interceptor Project have been under design, permit and construction in 2023 (Bull Road to
Grandview Golf Course). Additionally, Clair Mar Sewer Collection repairs will be made.A portion of
the Fox Run Interceptor from the Wastewater Treatment Plant to Fox Run Road could also occur in
2024-2025 due to the Hines Warehouse Development. Manhole Frames and Covers on Canal Road
from the Borough to Bull Road will also occur. The Wastewater Treatment Plant is replacing a Gear
Box and one of its RAS Pumps; installing a TKN Block Digestor, purchasing a Gator and rehabilitating
a Clarifier.   The Water System continues to work toward improvements of a new well location and
updating its water allocation permits with the Susquehanna River Basin Commission. Additionally,
replacing the water line North of the Borough in coordination with the sewer project is currently
underway and we anticipate the line being ready for active service by the end of 2023/early 2024.
Permitting and Design is underway for the replacement of the water line on Carlisle Road from
where the North of the Borough work will stop to Old Carlisle Road. Monies have been set aside in
2024 to fund this project, but we anticipate pursuing additional funding through grants. Our
website reflects our overall initiative to “Build Futures and Create Memories” for all who choose
Dover Township to live, work and recreate.Our Dover Township Staff and Supervisors are dedicated
and take great pride in our joint endeavor of Capital Project Planning, strong fiscal monitoring and
aggressive pursuit of grants where-ever possible, so that we can continue to provide quality
services, facilities, and programs for everyone that chooses Dover as their HOME TOWN.   

General Fund Breakout of your Real Estate tax dollars per $130.00 received...
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Board of Supervisors
The Board of Supervisors will hold their regular meetings in the Township Municipal Building,

2480 West Canal Road, Dover, Pennsylvania, at 7:00 PM on the second (2nd) and fourth (4th)
Mondays of the month. The Dover Township Board of Supervisors invites the public to attend.

Industrial & Commercial Development Committee
The Dover Township Industrial and Commercial Development Committee promotes industrial

and commercial activities that will expand the greater Dover area tax base. Meetings are held at
the Township Municipal Building, 2480 West Canal Road, Dover, Pennsylvania, at 4:00 PM on

the fourth (4th) Wednesday of the month.
Planning Commission

The Dover Township Planning Commission is a five member Commission with one alternate
member. The term of office is a five year staggered term. This Commission is an advisory body
to the Board of Supervisors. The Authority is granted by the Municipal Planning Code of the
Commonwealth of Pennsylvania. The local ordinance of control is the Subdivision and Land

Development Plan of Dover Township and the Dover Township Comprehensive Plan. Meetings
are held at the Township Municipal Building, 2480 West Canal Road, Dover, Pennsylvania, at

7:00 PM on the first (1st) Wednesday of the month.
Sewer Authority

The Dover Township Sewer Authority is the owner and financier of the Wastewater Treatment
Facility, a regional facility, for Dover Township. The body is a five member, staggered term,

Authority authorized by the Authorities Act of 1945 of the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania. It is
a Non-Operating Authority due to a “Lease Back Agreement” of operation to the Township.

Meetings are held at the Wastewater Treatment Plant, 851 Graffius Road, York, Pennsylvania, at
6:00 PM on the fourth (4th) Wednesday of the month.

Zoning Hearing Board
The Dover Township Zoning Hearing Board is a five member Board. This body is a Quasi Judicial

Body whose authority is granted by the Municipal Planning Code of the Commonwealth of
Pennsylvania. There is one alternate member. The term is a five year staggered term. Local

authority and guide line of operational decision is established by the Dover Township Zoning
Ordinance and the Dover Township Comprehensive Plan. Meetings are held at the Township

Municipal Building, 2480 West Canal Road, Dover, Pennsylvania, at 7:00 PM on the third (3rd)
Wednesday of the month AS NEEDED.  Please check www.dovertownship.org for details and

updates on scheduled meetings.

Public Meetings

https://www.google.com/maps/dir//2480+W+Canal+Rd,+Dover,+PA+17315/@39.9967656,-76.8552933,17z/data=!4m13!1m4!3m3!1s0x89c8f31a18ed6749:0xcca1cd74b27f2886!2s2480+W+Canal+Rd,+Dover,+PA+17315!3b1!4m7!1m0!1m5!1m1!1s0x89c8f31a18ed6749:0xcca1cd74b27f2886!2m2!1d-76.8552933!2d39.9967656
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Parks & RecreationParks & Recreation
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For more information about upcoming events
or to register go to www.DoverTwpRec.com
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Christmas Tree Collection

Before putting out for

Place trees curbside for
collection on Saturday, 

All decorations and tinsel
Please remember to remove

 January 13th or 27th. 

collection.
Utilities New Combination TruckUtilities New Combination Truck

Dover Township took delivery of a new combination truck to replace the 20-year-old truck. This truck was purchased by our

sewer and water departments to meet the ever-growing needs of these departments. The new Sewer Equipment of America truck

was custom built to meet the needs of both departments. With two departments buying this truck together, it saved Dover 

Dover Township took delivery of a new combination truck to replace the 20-year-old truck. This truck was purchased by our

sewer and water departments to meet the ever-growing needs of these departments. The new Sewer Equipment of America truck

was custom built to meet the needs of both departments. With two departments buying this truck together, it saved Dover 
Township a substantial amount of money.  It has a larger water pump to better flush

sewer lines and has a hot water heater for better hydro excavating. This is a heavily used

piece of equipment between both departments, the truck goes out on all watermain and

service leaks, flushes sewer mains, laterals, and hydro excavates.

Township a substantial amount of money.  It has a larger water pump to better flush

sewer lines and has a hot water heater for better hydro excavating. This is a heavily used

piece of equipment between both departments, the truck goes out on all watermain and
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SnowSnow
RoutesRoutes

EmergencyEmergency  

Baker Road
Butter Road

Cardinal Lane
Clearview Road
Conewago Road
Emig Mill Road
Rox Run Road
Grenway Road

Hilton Ave
Newport Road

North Salem Church Rd
Nursery Road
Oakland Road

Old Carlisle Road
Palomino Road

Park Street
Poplars Road

Rohlers Church Road
Salmon Run Road
Schoolhouse Road

Taxville Road
Tower Drive

Parking is prohibited when a
snow emergency is declared.

Parking could result in a ticket
and/or towing. 

Obstruction in the streets, cartways,
sidewalks or rights-of-way of any street or
cartways is prohibited in Dover Township.
This is covered within Dover Township’s
ordinances, part five (5), sections 21-502.

Dover Township appreciates your
cooperation with removing any obstructions. 

Note from the Public
Works Department
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Typical Subdivision & Land Development ProcessTypical Subdivision & Land Development Process
From laying out a new residential neighborhood to developing a lot for a small business or
commercial enterprise, the subdivision & land development process can be rigorous and
lengthy. It requires multiple layers of community input, design, reviews, approvals, and

permitting at the local, state, and (sometimes) federal level. Dover Township’s Comprehensive
Plan & Amendments is a guide which lays out the vision for how our community will grow in

the coming years and considers community resources, public infrastructure, public interests,
recreational needs, local economics & demographics, and many other characteristics which
make our community truly unique. Shaping the orderly growth of our community is achieved
through zoning regulations, which determine what types of uses are allowed, where they’re

allowed, and what criteria must be followed. Orderly growth, consistent with our

From laying out a new residential neighborhood to developing a lot for a small business or
commercial enterprise, the subdivision & land development process can be rigorous and
lengthy. It requires multiple layers of community input, design, reviews, approvals, and

permitting at the local, state, and (sometimes) federal level. Dover Township’s Comprehensive
Plan & Amendments is a guide which lays out the vision for how our community will grow in

the coming years and considers community resources, public infrastructure, public interests,
recreational needs, local economics & demographics, and many other characteristics which
make our community truly unique. Shaping the orderly growth of our community is achieved
through zoning regulations, which determine what types of uses are allowed, where they’re

allowed, and what criteria must be followed. Orderly growth, consistent with our
 comprehensive plan, is also achieved through the use of the

Subdivision Land Development Ordinance (SALDO). The Pennsylvania
Housing Research Center (PHRC) published a helpful brief which

accurately summarizes the typical development process in
Pennsylvania. To learn more about the process, scan the QR below
to be directed to the brief. A link is also available on the Planning

Department page of our website at www.dovertownship.org. 

 comprehensive plan, is also achieved through the use of the
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Home Occupation vs. No Impact Home Based BusinessHome Occupation vs. No Impact Home Based Business
We are receiving more and more requests from residents about starting up a home-based business. Home-

based businesses (defined as No-Impact Home-Based Business & Home Occupations) are permitted in all
zoning districts subject to the applicable regulations & approvals. These classifications are based upon
certain impacts including traffic, deliveries, number of employees, customers coming to the house, etc.

These two separate definitions are listed below, and the criteria can be found on our website at
www.dovertownship.org. Are you interested in starting a home-based business? Please contact our Planning

Department at 717-292-3634 to discuss your next steps. 
No-impact home-based business - a business or commercial activity administered or conducted as an
accessory use which is clearly secondary to the use as a residential dwelling and which involves no

customer, client or patient traffic, whether vehicular or pedestrian, pickup, delivery or removal functions to
or from the premises, in excess of those normally associated with residential use.

Home occupation - any use of a dwelling conducted solely by a member or members of the family residing
therein, which is incidental or subordinate to the main use of the building(s) for residential purposes. The

following home occupations may be authorized in a dwelling unit or accessory structure by special exception
in all zones: Physician, dentist, clergyman, lawyer, engineer, accountant, architect, teacher, artist, crafts
person (excluding furniture, cabinetry, etc.) licensed insurance or real estate agent, seamstress, barber,

beautician, baker, pet grooming, taxidermy and similar service occupations and professions. Firearm sales
are allowed in all zones except residential.
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No-impact home-based business - a business or commercial activity administered or conducted as an
accessory use which is clearly secondary to the use as a residential dwelling and which involves no

customer, client or patient traffic, whether vehicular or pedestrian, pickup, delivery or removal functions to
or from the premises, in excess of those normally associated with residential use.

Home occupation - any use of a dwelling conducted solely by a member or members of the family residing
therein, which is incidental or subordinate to the main use of the building(s) for residential purposes. The

following home occupations may be authorized in a dwelling unit or accessory structure by special exception
in all zones: Physician, dentist, clergyman, lawyer, engineer, accountant, architect, teacher, artist, crafts
person (excluding furniture, cabinetry, etc.) licensed insurance or real estate agent, seamstress, barber,

beautician, baker, pet grooming, taxidermy and similar service occupations and professions. Firearm sales
are allowed in all zones except residential.

https://www.google.com/url?q=http://www.dovertownship.org&source=gmail-imap&ust=1702321913000000&usg=AOvVaw0PnUA9fIvbHeapiUyQuvsy
http://www.dovertownship.org/
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Protect Your Tap
Dover Township is asking for our water customer’s help completing Dover Township’s Lead Service Line
Inventory. Lead is very dangerous to human health if consumed. For children, lead exposure can cause
irreversible and life-long health effects, including but not limited to affecting IQ, focus, and academic

achievement. Drinking water is one of many potential sources of lead within homes. PA DEP and EPA are requiring
that by October 16, 2024, Dover Township has both the Township owned side and the customer owned side

inventoried. We are asking that all Dover Township water customers email us a photo of where their service line
enters the home through your foundation wall, if you have a basement. If you do not have a basement, your line
would enter through a floor. We encourage you to email these photos and your address to Dover Township at
Service@dovertownship.org. Dover Township is confident
that we do not have any lead services within the Township
owned system. We are committed to providing our water

customers with safe and clean drinking water. As part of this
commitment Dover Township will help to minimize the

financial impact of any water customer owned service lines
that are determined to be lead. For more information check

out the EPA website-https://www.epa.gov/ground-water-and-
drinking-water/basic-information-about-lead-drinking-water

mailto:Service@dovertownship.org
https://www.epa.gov/ground-water-and-drinking-water/basic-information-about-lead-drinking-water
https://www.epa.gov/ground-water-and-drinking-water/basic-information-about-lead-drinking-water
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Dover Women of Today
We offer fellowship, growth opportunities & provide community service by volunteering.

 A local not for profit organization with State/US affiliation.  
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JOIN US!
4th Thursday every month, 7 PM  84 Reservoir Dr, Dover PA

Call for more info: 717.781.9830

Sample listing of projects and social events:
Brookside Christmas

Backpacks of Blessings
Ice Cream Socials

Leadership Development

Various Donations
Various Twp Projects

Providence Place - Bingo

Secret Santa Shop
Award 2 Scholarships
Meat & Seafood Bingo

Support New Hope Ministries
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Outhouse Storage &
Structures Serving the

Central PA and Maryland
Area with Custom Amish
Made Sheds, Garages, and

Structures.

www.outhousestorage.com
717-845-3619
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Dover Township would like to thank the businesses that appear in our newsletter and to
recognize them each as supporters for our community.  If you would like to advertise in our

newsletter, please contact Jenica Kroft at: jkroft@dovertownship.org
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